 ASTHAL PARISH COUNCIL

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD 

IN ASTHALL LEIGH MEMEORIAL HALL
TUESDAY 23 NOVEMBER 2021 AT 7.30pm

MINUTES 
Present: Lynne Hughson Chairman(LH), Christopher Allen Vice Chairman (CA), Edward Walker (EW), Sue Wingfield Digby (SWD) and Rita Gunn Clerk.
1. MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting of the Council on 28TH September 2021 were approved.
2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies were received from Nicholas Field Johnson (NFJ) and Alex Postan (AP)

The Chairman welcomed John White, former Mayor of Burford (JW) and took item 7 first.

Burford Weight limit. JW informed the Council that the review and decision on the future of the weight limit on Burford High Street would be started on January 5th 2022. 
He stated that if it became permanent there would be special arrangements put in place for deliveries to farms to ease the current situation. Responsibility for notifying the council would be with the haulier.
Surveys had been conducted at the start, in February and in November which indicated that the number of vehicles over 7.5t was down by 70% although many carriers were using more smaller vehicles which left the volume of traffic the same.

Foreign lorries had proved to be a problem since it was difficult to impose penalties.

Without a regional solution, the limit in Burford has resulted in lorries moving to smaller roads through small villages. Several small communities have formed a consortium to challenge the scheme becoming permanent.

In response to questions JW stated that the pavements in Burford had been levelled and the High Street shops were now fully back in operation with a couple of exceptions. Several new shops had opened.

JW left the meeting and the question of support was discussed. It was reported that there was an increase in heavy lorries through Worsham, Fordwells and Field Assarts despite the roads being unsuitable with possible problems for cyclists horse riders and pedestrians. EW stated that concessions for farmers were vital as many grain lorries, for example, had to take significant diversions which increased fuel consumption and air pollution. It was agreed that whilst there was sympathy with the residents of Burford, the Council did not feel that it could write in support given the effect on the parish.
3. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS
There were none
4. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

a) Parking on the Avenue, Asthall. The vans parked on the Avenue were removed immediately after the intervention of the community police officer.
b) Flooding in Asthall and Fordwells. It was agreed to contact OCC about clearing the drains in Asthall which had become silted after the flooding last winter. (LH) Laurence King was contacted about a Flood Prevention Group; he informed us that pressure of work had prevented this being set up but to inform him of any problems which arise in the future.
c) Allotments. Tenants will be issued with new contracts specifying the conditions for erecting sheds. Where relevant the need for retrospective planning applications will be advised. These will be sent with the annual request for payment. Action RG
d) Planning in Field Assarts. There have been no further developments.
e) Pollution of the Windrush. LH apologised for the late circulation of the response from Robert Courts. The Council expressed their extreme disappointment in his support of the weak government response to the Duke of Wellington amendment and their frustration that Thames Water (and other Water Companies) were not being held accountable for their total disregard of regulations. LH agreed to respond to Robert Courts and also to write to WASP expressing the Council’s support and thanks for the pressure they were bringing to bear on the problem. Action LH.
f) Fordwells trough. Ongoing
g) Wychwood Grange. The change of personnel at WODC has resulted in replication of previously stated concerns: number of people (25-30), sewage capability, hot tub, traffic, noise. LH will continue keep in touch with planning. Action LH
h) The Windmill. The marquee is now down although the solid base remains.
i) Grips and Verges. OCC have stated that unauthorised planting is a matter for the Area Highways Inspector. He will be contacted to inspect and advise on any action to be taken. Action RG
j) Oxfordshire Plan. LH entered the Council’s concerns online and also the Stop ARC survey rather than the government survey which appeared to have prejudged the outcome. She has not yet received a response
k) Defibrillator training. It was agreed that the Maytime should be asked to take over day to day responsibility for the Asthall defibrillator although the council would still pay for any replacement parts. It was therefore felt that training should take place at the Maytime, and include their staff, ideally in March. The new management will need to be contacted when they are in post. South Southern Ambulance have handed over the responsibility for defibrillators to the British Heart Foundation and they are proving to be much less efficient to deal with. A notice of the date will be placed in The Bridge and the Chronicle.
It was noted that dates of holidays for JSP need to be obtained and published on the Worsham noticeboard. Action RG
5. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
Ruth McCalman was welcomed to the meeting.
6. PLANNING MATTERS
19/02822/HHD The Old Vicarage Asthall. Discharge of condition 4 (full surface water drainage scheme) of planning permission. Approved
21/01805/HHD Cherry Trees, Asthall Leigh. Demolition of conservatory. Erection of rear extension and detached garage. Approved

21/02726/S73 The Paddock Asthall Leigh. Variation of conditions 2 and 3 of permission 18/02353/HHD to allow the addition of one roof light to west facade, alterations to roof height and pitch of roofs and change from French doors to bi-fold doors along with an additional window, change in roof materials and addition of timber cladding to part of west elevation. Approved
21/03131/HHD Spring Grove Cottage, Field Assarts. Erection of replacement conservatory. Approved
7. HIGHWAYS

Burford weight limit. See earlier
8. FINANCE
a) The forecast budget for 2021-22 and set the precept and the budget for 2022-2023 was discussed. It was felt appropriate to leave the precept at £3700 for the year 2022-23. The request will be sent to WODC
b) The following payment was approved:
Rita Gunn for MacAfee 2year renewal
£85.49
c) WODC have changed from separate litter and dog waste bins. The implication for purchase cost and emptying costs needs to be investigated and reported back to the council. Action RG
9. LOCAL MATTERS

a) Parish Survey 2021. Councillors agreed to fill out the WODC survey of facilities for their village. RG will fill out for Field Assarts and email the forms to other councillors. Action RG
b) Litter Survey. The increase in litter and Fly tipping was discussed. The survey will be completed by RG. It was agreed that each village would organise its own litter pick using the pickers purchased earlier in the year. LH will organise the one for Fordwells in December.
c) Membership of Town & Country Planning Association. Deferred to next meeting
d) Resignations. Toby Train and Christopher Allen tendered their resignations. Christopher was thanked for all the work he had put in during his tenure. It has been much appreciated. 
e) Date for Parish Meeting. It was agreed that the Annual Parish Meeting will be held on Friday 6th May 2022
10. THAMES VALLEY POLICE

Nothing.
11. RAF Brize Norton
Nothing. CA noted that a new representative was required as a result of his resignation.
12. OXFORDSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL (OCC)
NFJ’s report will be circulated with the minutes.
13. WEST OXFORDSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL (WODC)
Nothing
14. INFORMATION AVAILABLE

Nothing
15. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Nothing
16. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Tuesday 22 February 2022
